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Committee of the Whole 

Public Safety Committee 
Wednesday, July 12, 2022 

7:32 a.m. 

Village Conference Room 
 

Attendance  
Committee Members:  

Timothy Nugent, Mayor X 

Timothy Boyce, Trustee X 

Todd Crockett, Trustee   X 

Diane Dole, Trustee   X 

Joel Gesky, Trustee X 

Sam Martin, Trustee X 

Wendell Phillips, Trustee X 

Other attendees:  

Chris LaRocque, Village Administrator X 

Jim Hanley, Supt of Public Works  X 

Al Swinford, Chief of Police X 

Ryan Marion, Building Official  X 

Sarah Marion, Marketing Director   

Sheila Martin, Treasurer  X 

Darla Hurley, Deputy Village Clerk X 

 

Trustee Dole called the meeting to order at 7:32 a.m. 
 

A motion was made by Trustee Crockett, seconded by Mayor Nugent, to approve the minutes of the June 22, 2022 as 

presented; motion carried by voice vote. All ayes, no nays. 
 

No Public Participation  
 

Items for Discussion: 

 

• Significant Case Update –  

o There was a fire at 94 Norway.  No injuries were reported.  The fire started in an abandoned trailer 

and then spread to several adjacent homes.  Chief Swinford praised Manteno Fire for their quick 

response.   The fire is still being investigated.   

 

• Monthly Stats – Chief Swinford presented the monthly stats for June 2022. (see attached). 

 

• Personnel Update –   

o Officer Lengel is now working with the Stolen Auto Task Force 

o Officer Ritter left our employment to work with the state. 

o The department is down two officers.  The background on Kyle Schubert has been completed.  A 

conditional offer of employment may be coming soon.  Background investigation has started on the 

next person on the list.  The department is on the academy waiting list for three spots for classes in 

September.   

o The Police Commission is working with Standards and Association for the next testing cycle. 

o Chief Swinford stated that there are five officers who could retiree.  Sgt. Gagnon is the only one that 

has indicated that he will be retiring at the end of the year. 
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o The School District has interest in a second school resource officer.  Chief Swinford would like to 

hold off at this time.  The village is supportive of the program, but the timing doesn’t work for the 

department.  It will be reevaluated next year. 

 

• PD Facility Update – Staff will be having a third meeting with Carlile on the design on July 24th.  Mayor 

Nugent would like to have a sign erected stating “Future Home of Manteno Police Department”. 

 

• Golf Cart Registration Update – There are 508 registered golf carts in the village, with just 45 old 

registrations that have not renewed.   

 

Trustee Crockett exited the meeting at 7:45 a.m. 

 

• Damage/Vandalism Recap -  Mr. LaRocque presented the updated damage/vandalism spreadsheet. (see 

attached).  There were no problems during the fireworks. 

 

Mayor Nugent stated that negotiations will be starting soon with the garbage company.  Our contract expires in 2023.   

 

A motion by Trustee Boyce and seconded by Trustee Dole to adjourn the meeting at 7:51 a.m. Voice vote – all ayes. 
 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Darla Hurley, Deputy Village Clerk 


